
REPORT TO THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

DATE: OCTOBER 12, 2011 

 
TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 

 

BY:  AMY BRINK, DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES 

 

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF AN AGREEMENT WITH LAS VIRGENES UNIFIED 

SCHOOL DISTRICT REGARDING USE OF RECREATIONAL AND 

CULTURAL FACILITIES 

 

 
The Department of Community implements and oversees recreation programs at a variety of Las 
Virgenes Unified School District (LVUSD) facilities.  Many of the activities include, but are not 
limited to, summer camps, basketball leagues, Community Concert Band rehearsals and 
performances, general classes, special events and recreational sports.  The Department also 
manages the Agoura High School Tennis Center, as part of the cooperative agreement between 
the City of Agoura Hills and LVUSD.  Several years ago, the City decided to allocate funds 
earmarked for new tennis courts at Morrison Park, to renovating the nine tennis courts at Agoura 
High School.  As a result of the agreement, the City has ownership of the tennis courts after 
school and on weekends, in exchange for maintenance and utility costs.  The School District also 
charges the City a yearly Facility Use Fee for the use of the tennis courts.  The fees that the City 
are responsible for reimbursing LVUSD for include facility use, utility and custodial fees. 
 
LVUSD facilities that are utilized by the Department of Community Services include, but also 
may not be limited to, are Sumac Elementary, Lindero Canyon Middle and Agoura High 
Schools.  The specific type of facility normally requested includes classrooms, gymnasiums and 
multi-purpose rooms, specifically the “G” Building at Agoura High School.   
 
The term of this agreement would be for one year at a cost of $ 25,000.  In the FY 2011/12, 
General Fund money has been allocated with a portion of it identified within the Department of 
Community Services.  LVUSD will accept the payment from the City and moving forward, will 
deduct future facility use from the amount. 
 
The Agreement has been approved to form by the City Attorney and was approved by the Las 
Virgenes Unfied School District at their Board Meeting on Tuesday, September 27, 2011. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council approve the Agreement with Las Virgenes 
Unified School District Regarding Use of Recreational and Cultural Facilities.   
 
Attachment: Agreement with Las Virgenes Unified School District  










	Microsoft Word - Item 03 - Report to Council - LVUSD Agreement
	Item 03 (Attachment) LVUSD Agreement

